
Today all the captains and the SRC 

went to K-mart to purchase presents 

for the Wishing Tree. We broke up 

into pairs and were told that we had 

$40.00 to spend. When we finished 

we gave the presents to Virginia from 

K-mart to put under the tree. This was 

a great opportunity for us to buy 

presents for kids in need on behalf of 

the school. 

     By Brett Field.  
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PRESENTATION EVENING 
Wednesday 9th December, 2015 

This year’s presentation evening commences at 6:30pm on Wednesday evening at Wagga High 
School. Students should be dressed in their school uniform and be seated with their class by 
6:15pm. 
All students must sit with their class and teacher in the seating at the front of the hall – special seating has 
been set aside for each class. 
Parents will sit in the allocated area behind the students. Please do not sit in the area designated for 
students. 
The evening commences with sports awards, then class awards followed by individual awards to selected 
students from K – Yr 6. Please do not remove your child/children until the conclusion as it detracts from the 
importance of the awards being presented to the students. Your child could also miss out on an award that 
is presented later in the evening. The entire presentation evening should take approximately one hour. 

We look forward to seeing you there, Trudy Standley, Coordinator. 

 

YEAR 6 FAREWELL DINNER AND DISCO 

The Year 6 Farewell Dinner will be held on Monday 14
th
 December at the Commercial Club. Everyone is 

asked to arrive at 5.50pm and be seated by 6.15pm.  All Year 5 students are invited to attend the Year 6 

Farewell Disco following the dinner. There is no cost for the Year 5 students to attend the disco. It will 

commence at 7.30pm and conclude at 9.00pm.  

 

IMPORTANT   DATES    

 Wednesday  9
th
 December Presentation Night at 6.30pm  

 Monday 14
th
 December SRC Water Fun Day 

 Monday  14
th
 December Year 6 Farewell 

 Tuesday 15
th
 December ANT Concert – 9.30am under the COLA 

 Wednesday  16
th
 December Last day of term for students  

     Wednesday 27
th 

January Teacher Development Day  
 Thursday 28

th
 January Year 1-6 Students return 

 Friday 29
th
 January Kindergarten 2016 commence school 

 Tuesday  2
nd

 February Swimming Carnival
 

 

K-MART WISHING TREE 
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Dear Parents and Carers, 

I am very excited about Presentation Night tomorrow evening. As I have mentioned previously we have made some 
changes to the format in response to your feedback and we hope you and the students enjoy our new look 
Presentation Night ceremony. My thanks to Mrs Standley, Mrs Johanson, Mrs Archer and Mrs Tinker who have been 
working tirelessly to organise the evening so it runs smoothly and seamlessly. Also, many thanks to Miss Measday 
who has been working with students to prepare a special performance for your enjoyment on the night. I am also 
looking forward to announcing the 2016 Captains and Vice Captains. Don’t forget that students need to be seated 
by 6:20pm as the evening will commence at 6:30pm sharp.  
The Year 6 Graduation Ceremony and Farewell Dinner will be held next Monday evening at the Wagga Wagga 
Commercial Club. Miss Watt and Mr Motton have been having a lovely time planning this exciting and momentous 
event. This year, Year 6 will be presented with their Graduation Certificates and gift at the Graduation Ceremony 
and dinner, to make the event even more special and significant for our graduating Year 6 students.  
Our school’s Celebration Day will be held next Monday 14th December and this year Miss Moore and the SRC have 
organised a Water Fun Day. It should be a great time, and parents are reminded to ensure children bring a towel, 
labelled with your child’s name, and also ensure your child wears appropriate footwear on the day as students will 
not be allowed to go barefooted.  Children who have had 3 or more Time Outs this term will be ineligible to attend 
and alternative arrangements will be made for these students during the Water Fun session.  
This Friday, reports will be sent home with your child. I am very proud of the achievements of all our students and I 
hope that you will be too.  
As the year draws to a close, I know many of you are wondering who our 2016 Principal will be. At the moment, all 
I can tell you is that we are awaiting confirmation from School Staffing as there has been a hold up in the 
appointment process. The Director, Anne Nolan is keeping me informed, however should the new Principal not be 
confirmed by the start of Term 1 2016, I will be continuing in the role of 
Relieving Principal for Term 1.  
 
 

 
 

Don’t forget to come dressed in your 

favourite boardies and T-Shirt on our Water 

Fun Day next Monday, 14
th
 December.  

There will be lots of great water activities and 

everyone will be given an ice block so come 

along and enjoy the fun.  

PS….please remember to bring a labelled 

towel and to wear covered shoes. 

 

 

SRC WATER 

FUN DAY 

Did you watch the Schools 
Spectacular on Saturday night? 
If you did, I am sure you would 
have seen a lovely close-up of 
our very own Piper Robertson 
as she sang her heart out! Piper 
was bopping along and looking 
like she was having a ball! 
Congratulations, Piper, on 
being the first ever North 
Wagga Public School student to 
attend the Schools Spectacular.  
 

Enjoy your week. 
 

Regards, 
Kim Woodside, Relieving 
Principal 
 



NOTES TO BE RETURNED 
 

YAAY!  It’s the end of the year!!  No Notes!!! 

 

….but please don’t forget to bring in an item for the  

St Vincent de Paul Christmas Appeal tomorrow!!! Thank you  

St Vincent de Paul Society Christmas Appeal Mufti Day  

Wednesday 9th December, 2015  

On Wednesday 9th December our school will be supporting St Vincent de Paul by holding a 

mufti day. We ask that on that day children bring a non-perishable food item and place it under 

the Christmas tree. These items will be collected and distributed to St Vincent de Paul Society 

to assist families in need over the Christmas season. We ask that you please check use-by dates on all 

donated items. The mufti day has been timed to coincide with our presentation night so that uniforms can 

remain clean and pressed to wear that night. 

Remember that hats and sensible shoes are still required to be worn and no singlet tops. 

 
GYMNASTICS FOR YEARS 1 & 2 
Students in Years 1 and 2 who missed going to gymnastics on the Beach to Bush day and Stage 3 who 
missed due to the Melbourne excursion will be having a catch up day tomorrow. As this is also our mufti 
day, children are asked to wear clothing that is appropriate for gymnastics activities. 
 
LIBRARY BOOKS 
Could all library books currently on loan please be returned to the school as soon as possible. Thank you 
 

SPORTS TROPHIES 
If your child has a perpetual trophy at home for swimming or athletics, could it please be returned to the 
school office by the end of the year. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

URGENT REQUEST 
If your child/ren will not be attending NWPS next year, please leave a message at 

the office to enable us to plan for the 2016 school year. 

CANTEEN THANK YOU 
We would like to send out a huge thank you to everyone for volunteering their time to work in the canteen 
througout the year and look forward to seeing you again next year. All offers of help are very much 
appreciated as profits from the canteen go towards purchasing some really great resources to be used in the 
classrooms. It would be great to see everyone back again next year but as we are losing some of our 
regulars due to work commitments and their children going on to high school, extra helpers will be needed 
for the canteen to continue running for the three days each week. 
To help with the organisation of the roster for next year could you please contact Jane Chobdzynski on 0409 
926 836 to confirm your availability. It would be great to see some new faces so please consider putting your 
name down. 
 
CANTEEN ROSTER 
Wednesday, 9th December Kate Plum  
Friday, 11th December Maree Beresford, HELP NEEDED! HELP NEEDED!    
Monday, 14th December Jenny Chobdzynski, Norma McFarland 
 
Unfortunately we only have one volunteer for this Friday and, as this is the busiest day for lunches, the 
canteen will be closed unless we get two more helpers come forward – even if it is just for a few hours. 
Please contact Jane or the school on 6921 3533 if you can help. If we don’t have anyone come forward, a 
note will go home on Thursday advising that the canteen will be closed.   
 
 
 
 
 



 

 


